

NSHA Executive Board Meeting - Monday, October 15, 2012

MEMBERS PRESENT: Nicole Reagin, Doug Williams, Rachel Sirlin, Ashley Bedingfield, Jenn Lott, Kent Gildersleeve and Barbara Liptak

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: Minutes were approved with two corrections.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Corey was unable to attend this meeting. He has reported that he has had difficulty getting online and will be working with the bank to solve this problem.

COMMUNICATIONS: Rachel discussed the Clean Up Day at Spalding Drive. A sign will also be placed at the entrances to our neighborhood for the upcoming Spookfest. Flyers have already been placed on mailboxes in the neighborhood.

IMPROVEMENTS: Jenn also discussed the Clean Up day at Spalding and indicated a need for neighborliness with our elementary school. The pole for the street sign on Selkirk has been rebuilt, however, the sign is missing and if not found, a new one will be ordered. Discussion continued on placing holiday wreaths on our entrance monuments. The board approved \$150.00 for wreaths for the monuments during holidays.

MEMBERSHIP: Welcome Bags have been delivered to 16 new homeowners in the neighborhood. Ashley reports that she is still dealing with what happened to the mailers that were supposed to be delivered to neighbors. She is working on getting a receipt from FedEx. Corey will provide this. It may be a USPS problem. Ashley is also working on finding out how many members have paid dues on PayPal. It was suggested that we sponsor a get together for new neighbors with our Executive Board in November. Ashley will send out invitations and the suggested date was Thursday, November 8.

GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS: Kent discussed early voting at the North Fulton Annex. Kent has been emailing Chip Collins regarding requests for non profits to apply to COSS regarding funds of \$50,000. Concerns were expressed as to who would apply and if this is a proper way to operate in a government. NSHA has no plan on applying by November 2nd, 2012. Also reported were concerns regarding burglaries in our area. Sandy Springs Police would be willing to come to a neighborhood meeting to discuss gun safety, especially with children. Discussion then followed on the plans for the Sandy Spring City Hall.

SOCIAL UPDATE: Spookfest will be held on Sunday, October 28 from 4:00-6:00 PM. Nicole asked for volunteers for set up, clean up and work at the table for collecting money. Slope's Barbeque will be featured as well as King of Pops. More messages will be sent out to neighbors regarding RSVPing for this event. There will be a raffle for those families who purchase their tickets prior to the Spookfest. Some of the raffle items will come from Breadwinner, Yogli Mogli, Hearth and Hammocks.

PROGRAMS: No report.

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH: Ashley D. need money for flyers regarding the Neighborhood Watch. The Board voted YES to the cost of these flyers that would inform our members of this program. There have also been concerns about needing more volunteers for this program.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE: Three members were asked to serve on this committee for our January election of new officers. Those members of the nominating committee will be: Jenn Lott, Tom Hays and Ashley Bedingfield.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 PM

The next meeting will be Monday, December 10th at Doug's home at 7:00 PM.